
Annual White Gift Outreach Project for Stella's Circle: 
 
As usual, we are collecting Christmas  gifts for Stella's Circle, and will be accepting items every Sunday at 
the Worship Service up until Sunday, December 6. 
For those who cannot make a Sunday delivery, there will be an opportunity to drop-off your gift at the 
church on Saturday, December 5, between noon and 3pm. 
Important: Gifts should be new and remain unwrapped, except for their original packaging if any. 

 

 

 

 
  

Life and Work – November 22, 2020 
 
We offer our condolences to Craig and David Heath on the passing of their dear father, Cyril Heath, on 
November 14. His funeral service was live streamed from Barrett’s Funeral Home on November 16. 
 
We gratefully acknowledge the following donations: 
 
- to the General Fund in loving memory of Gary and Andrew Winsor and Beth Holloway from Janice 
Winsor. 
 
- to the Memorial Fund in loving memory of Baxter Howse from Clyde Flight & Brenda Kelleher-Flight. 
  
- to Bridges to Hope in loving memory of Baxter Howse from the St. James Senior Choir. 
 
- to Bridges to Hope in loving memory of Baxter Howse from the Glenda & Glenn Winsor. 



 
- to the Cemetery Fund in fond memory of Baxter Howse from Joan Barbour. 
 
*There will be the usual Contemporary Digital Service at 4:30pm on Saturday, November 28. 
 
* In-person traditional Worship Service on Sunday, November 29 at 11am with the Rev. Marion Davis.  
 
To register for attendance: 
 
Please call Jennifer at 700-6064 between the hours of 11:00 am and 4 pm for personal response, or leave 
a message with your name, number and time of your call. Jennifer will accept your registration and 
answer any of your questions regarding the process. We have set up this line for registration purposes 
only. There is no need to call the church office to register. 
 
Deadline for registration is 4 pm on the prior Friday. 

 
 
Message from our Treasurer: 
 
"These past 10 months have been very challenging financially for St. James with Rev. Brian retiring, the 
church being closed from March to September, and protocols to follow in order to re-enter the church for 
services. Our UCW, AOTS, Senior Choir, Guitar Group and all other groups have not been able to meet, 
which is very difficult. Financially, we have availed of the several Federal Government Programs to help 
us out: Canada Employee Wage Subsidy, where we can claim 75% of our wages with some restrictions, 
and the Canada Emergency Business Account where we received a $40,000 loan with only $30,000 being 
repaid by December 2022. 
 
Here is a summary of where we are at the end of September: 
 
Revenue: 
Collections:      $126,739 
CEBA                  10,000 
CEWS                   2,958 
Other                   22,915 
Total                  162,612 
 
Expenses:  
Church                42,988 
Assessments      17,101 
Committees              731 
Salaries             112,485  
Total                  173,305  
 
Net Loss: $10,693 
 
We cannot compare these figures to 2019 as they are two totally different years. Over the next couple of 
weeks, I will update you as to where we are at the end of October. 
 
Thank you all for supporting St. James; it is very much appreciated. We will get through this year and will 
have many more years to come. 
 
Jean Thompson, Treasurer."   


